
DRAINAGE BOARD MEETING                                                                                                        January 17, 2023  

The Rush County Drainage Board met at 10:15 a.m. on Tuesday, January 17, 2023 with the following 

present; Mark Bacon, Ron Jarman, Kenny Aulbach, Marvin L. Rees, Surveyor, Ashley Perkins, Secretary 

and Leigh Morning, Attorney.  

The minutes that was held on January 3th, 2022 was approved and signed by Jarman, 2nd by Aulbach. 

COUNTY FARM DRAIN 

Surveyor presented maps and gave a report on a proposed new tile from the pond to 

Niedenthal/County property line. Bacon explained that he looked at the situation and it still needed 

some work done. He also stated he was concerned on how soon they can get things done. Leigh stated 

in a few weeks she is supposed to receive a draft of the decommissioning and drainage report from the 

solar company. It was stated that they want to see their drainage plan first before final decision on a 

possible new tile.  A motion to include a possible new tile in the budget for 2024 was made by Jarman, 

2nd by Aulbach. Motion carried.  

GEISE/STEVENS 

Leigh stated Geise’s attorney wants to mediate the case. She stated one of the Board members plus 

Marvin will have to be present and that they don’t have to come to an agreement but if they do, the 

agreement would need be ratified at the Board’s next meeting.  Motion to appoint Mark Bacon to 

attend the meeting was made by Jarman, 2nd by Aulbach. Motion carried.  

With nothing else to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Jarman, 2nd by 

Aulbach. Motion carried. 

 

___________________________ _________________________ ____________________________ 

Mark Bacon                                        Ron Jarman                                   Kenny Aulbach 

  

 


